
 

 

Carbapenemase-producing Enterobacteriaceae (CPE) 
Advice for patients with a positive result  

Information Leaflet 

What Happens If The Result Is Positive? 
 
If the result is positive, do ask your doctor or nurse to explain this to you in more detail. You will continue to 
be accommodated in a single room whilst in hospital. If you have an infection, you will need to have 
antibiotics. However, if there are no signs of infection and you are simply ‘carrying’ the bacteria, no 
treatment is required. 
 
 
How Can The Spread Of Carbapenemase-Producing Enterobacteriaceae Be 
Prevented? 
 
Accommodating you in a single room, if the result is positive, helps to prevent spread of the bacteria. 
Healthcare workers should wash their hands regularly. They will use gloves and aprons when caring for 
you. The most important measure for you to take is to wash your hands well with soap and water, 
especially after going to the toilet. You should avoid touching medical devices (if you have any) such as 
your urinary catheter tube and your intravenous drip, particularly at the point where it is inserted into the 
body or skin. Visitors will be asked to wash their hands on entering and leaving the room and may be asked 
to wear an apron. 
 
 
What About When I Go Home? 
 
Whilst there is a chance that you may still be a carrier when you go home, quite often this will go away with 
time. No special measures or treatment are required; any infection will have been treated prior to your 
discharge. You should carry on as normal, maintaining good hand hygiene. If you have any concerns you 
may wish to contact your GP for advice. 
 
Before you leave hospital, ask the doctor or nurse to give you a letter or card advising that you have had an 
infection or been colonised with carbapenemase-producing Enterobacteriaceae. This will be useful for the 
future and it is important that you make health care staff aware of it. Should you or a member of your 
household be admitted to hospital, you should let the hospital staff know that you are, or have been, a 
carrier and show them the letter / card. 
 
 
Where Can I Find More Information? 
 
If you would like any further information please speak to a member of your care staff, who may also contact 
the Infection Prevention and Control Team for you. The Public Health England website is another source of 
information: 
 
http://www.hpa.org.uk/Topics/InfectiousDiseases/InfectionsAZ/CarbapenemResistance/  
 
 
Please note that Liverpool Women’s NHS Foundation Trust is a smoke free site. Smoking is not allowed 
inside the hospital building or within the hospital grounds, car parks and gardens. Staff are available to give 
advice about stopping smoking, please ask about this. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This leaflet can be made available in difference formats on request. If you would like to make any 
suggestions or comments about the content of this leaflet, then please contact the Patient Experience 
Team on 0151 702 4353 or by email at pals@lwh.nhs.uk  
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